
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Press Release | January 25, 2018 
  
 
FRANKLIN, OH- Around 9 pm on Wednesday January 24th, Franklin High School Administration was alerted 
to potentially threatening comments made by a Franklin High School Student.  Allegedly, the student made a 
threatening comment and warned a student not to come to school on Thursday January 25th.  Franklin Police 
Chief Russ Whitman was immediately notified and conducted an investigation in conjunction with Mrs. Fromm, 
FHS Principal, and Dr. Sander, Superintendent.  Franklin Police Department interviewed witnesses and the 
suspect, and as of 12:10 am, Chief Whitman alerted FHS administration that the allegations of threats to FHS 
students were unsubstantiated.  
 
The student who allegedly made the threat is not in attendance today, and will not return to school until the 
investigation is concluded.  At that time, Franklin High School Administration will take appropriate action.  Once 
the investigation concludes, we will release an updated statement.  At this time, all students at FHS are safe, 
classes are going on as scheduled, and the investigation is ongoing.  
 
Mrs. Kelli Fromm 
Principal 
Franklin High School 
 
 


